Meeting :  Congleton Youth Forum – Meeting No.40
A sub group of The Congleton Partnership.
Date :    Wednesday 18th July 2018                 Time:   3.30pm
Location: Eaton Bank Academy.
In attendance : Glen Williams (Chair),  C.Eckersley, Jo Money,  L.Griffen ,A.Gillett,  K.Rogers, M.Gleave, G.Jackson, J.Cutts, S.Trubshaw,J.Shaw, J.Maddock,  S.Foster , Sue ………. & M.Smith
Guest : Catherine Bostock & Sam Bromley EBA Students
	Item
	Agenda Item / discussion
	Action / comment

	2.
	Apologies:  L.Minshull ,  L.Whittaker,J.Commins, S.Gurbutz & S.Jacklin.
	

	1.

	Welcome &Introductions.
Glen welcomed everyone to the meeting. Introductions around the table.

	

	3.
	Minutes of the last meeting  / Matters Arising. (2.3.18)
No action points raised all issues are on the main agenda.

	

	4.
	Mental Health / Substance Misuse Project  - update EBA.
Catherine and Sam gave a report on the work they have been doing at Eaton Bank Academy in support of this project.
Following training support from Visyon they have set up a 10 student strong Peer Mentoring Group/Project.

They have offered made themselves available to offer advice and support on wellbeing and welfare support across years 11 and 12.

Had regular discussion sessions on issues and plans of action.
Looking to make the project sustainable by training the incoming year 12s.

Working on a Mental Health Awareness campaign with Helen MacKay ( Macclesfield) and the new project team of schools and colleges being set up across Cheshire East.

Presentations on the subjects can be made at any school.

Mental Health Cards ( details of support contacts) for students are being developed and will be available for the start of the September term.

The group congratulated them on their excellent work.

Basis of the training was 2 hours sessions with Jamie / Laura from Visyon. Liz did 2 hour sessions with all of the sixth form on Mental Health.

Liz commented that they were happy to go and talk to CHS if they so wished.

Caroline felt CHS would welcome similar training to EBA.

Once this project is completed The Partnership would review what could be done to support it going forward.

	

	5.
	Mental Health Substance Misuse- PB Funded Project.
Reports/Updates.(20.3.10)
Master Sheet showing element, Funding and Lead person(s) issued separately.

1. Professional presentation to school groups.
 Youth Fed helped set this up quoting £125  . J.Kent agreed the lead people to help deliver this on Youth Fed’s behalf should be Mike Jones and Natalie Garstang. GW to contact J.Kent. L.Griffen (EBA) and C.Eckersley / Gill Taylor (CHS) to look at timings, years involved and message to be given.
No contact made with either school. Schools are happy for this to happen. Caroline to discuss with Gill Taylor, GW to chase up Youth Fed. £250
2. Targeted sessions by detached youth workers.

   GW to discuss with June Maddock and Amie Gillett. Could use the £200 to add on alternative activity whilst out on their normal sessions. June could ask young people for their ideas at schools.
June and Amie, have planned 4 sessions and will deliver the last one tonight. The sessions include games to open up discussion then signposting the young people to engage in positive action. Liz offered to help in encouraging “known” young people to get involved, point them towards the activities available. £200
Production and distribution of promotional material.

     Liz to do some research around the subject, there may be something we could buy ready-made that would meet this element. Could be a pocket guide, QA card for their mobiles, CRISIS CARD etc. Young people could also help build this up.
These cards (personalised by schools will be available for September. £400
3. Additional targeted support for health and wellbeing counsellor going into schools to follow up presentations/workshops.
  Laura Whitaker to lead on this. To look at the most appropriate follow up activity after the 2 Youth Fed workshops. It could mean an extra ½ days support per school each fortnight.

Laura currently delivering 2 hour sessions at both EBA and CHS on peer mentoring support.

First peer mentoring training session has taken place at EBA Thursday 15th March. This is to be followed up with a second session on Thursday 22nd March. Sixth Form students are all then receiving a mental health awareness session – 2 hours on Tuesday 27th March. Sixth form peer mentoring programme will be starting after Easter with Sixth formers mentoring year 7/8.  £300
4. Workshops lead by trained workers for student leaders.

  This will involve Visyon, Student Leaders / ambassadors. Laura to work up and let us know the costs. Liz to discuss at with CHS

No report on this yet £700

5. Substance Awareness days. 

   Both secondary schools to be involved. GW discuss with F.Bruce / Youth Committee. 

Congleton Youth Committee keep raising this as a topic, they need to take the lead.
MP was involved in the last time this programme was delivered, schools would be receptive for this to happen again. Youth Committee need to develop a programme to deliver this.  £250

PCSO commented that year 7 & 8 showed a marked increase in drug issues and that drug awareness days were needed in schools.
Production and distribution of promotional material.

 Eg 40 things to do in Congleton leaflet. Jo Money to discuss update with Jackie Mac.

Jo to send out to the group for additions/ alterations.

LG could do with a supply of the original leaflet.

Jo Money is currently working on a new “40 things to do leaflet 2” to be featured on the schools websites. Kay to send Jo some updated information/any other links.
Needs to be ready before JULY term end.

Carys to send MS a write up to go on the leaflet.
Need to send out to see if the info is current. MS/JM to action
Work is progressing, will not make July deadline more like autumn term.  Will add in contacts from the student “credit cards” if space allows. £400
	GW to chase up Youth Fed. 

CE talk to Gill Taylor
GW chase up Youth Fed

GW discuss with Youth Committee. L.Minshull
Agenda item.
Jo Money to action.


	6.
	Member updates/Presentations.
New Leaf Project. The project supports residents across Cheshire East to get either closer or into employment. Helps boost confidence and unlock potential by providing training and skills development.  Groundwork is one of many partners involved and support people from Warrington and Cheshire tackle numerous issues:- finance, universal credit, housing, skill building, IT skills and improve health and wellbeing to mention a few.
Sharon is part of the outreach team working with schools and organisations from the age of 16 to 65. Identifying individuals who would benefit from a mentoring programme (6 months) and try to get them “job” ready. The programme works in tandem with the education programme.
Gail works in the Macclesfield office, gets referrals from Congleton (use Library / OSM). They are lottery funded until Aug 2019. Will work with families to support children with issues. Takes referrals from individuals, Cheshire East, organisations, job centres etc.

Everybody Sports & Recreation. Following on from Easter successful event, looking to set something up for Autumn half term/ Halloween. 87 families attended the Easter sessions with a fair proportion staying and accessing facilities at the leisure centre. The summer programme is out and focusing on families as a whole.

PCSO’s Amie reminded everyone of the Crime Commission £5K fund to support Anti Social Behaviour. Any ideas please pass onto Amie.
Amie is representing Cheshire Police at the Young Peoples Conference, if anyone wishes to attend let Amie know.

Jess raised the very topical issue of arson / fires around West Heath. It may help to get the Fire Brigade into schools to talk through the issues and consequences. GW to follow up, Amie is at the Fire Station on Thursday and will also raise this issue.

Community Projects. Jo advised the group of the planned Play Day activity on 14th August from 10am to 2pm in the town centre. Along with games and activities we will be launching the updated Play Area Leaflet and Connected Communities are carrying out a residents survey regarding what gaps there are in provision.

Cheshire East Youth Service. Sue has now joined the team and looking to work with LOL throughout the summer. Starting 31st July LOL will be offering alternative activities from Rock Climbing, BBQs and Sports.
Family day planned for 2nd September at Bromley farm.

Will assess success, can repeat the programme at a later date.

Partnership Projects. Steve highlighted The Partnership project to improve dementia awareness within Congleton. Whilst we have started along the journey with Eaton Bank we do need to get to the other schools both primary and secondary. Steve has contacted Alex Thompson for support from the Congleton Education Partnership.

5 towns walking trail / map. Currently working on producing a trail linking the 5 towns of Alsager, Congleton, Holmes Chapel, Middlewich and Sandbach. The route is approx 33 miles, circular, with spurs off into each of the towns and  will show places of interest along the route.

	MS add Sharon to distribution list for YF
GW contact Fire Brigade re schools engagement.



	7.
	Summer Activities.

MS sent out prior to the meeting, if you have any activity you wish to be advertised please send to MS for circulation.

Visyon Summer Programme                                      Sent to group 3.7.18

Leisure Centre Programme                                                                9.7.18

Astbury Watersports Schools Programme                                         3.7.18

Congleton Town Ctr Play Day 14th August (10am to 2pm)

New Great Places to play leaflet (Play Areas) to be issued              This month

Friends for Leisure 3 x events – 1st Aug Old saw Mill – Wall Painting 2 to 3.30

 (01260 275333)                         6th Aug EBA Bubble Footie  10.30 to 11.45

                                                    30th Aug New Life Church Summer Party 1 to 2.30

Lee’s Football School EBA Weekly Sessions July/Aug £15 per day/weekly rates.

For up to-date information visit the Town Council website www.congleton-tc.gov.uk

	

	8.
	A.O.B
MG. Advised that Health Box were delivering Cyber Bullying workshops across Cheshire West.


	

	10.
	Next Meeting.
TBA.  MS and GW to draw up a schedule for the next 12 months (4 meetings)
	


